

Prickly Pear Sportsmen's Association
Meeting Agenda
East Helena VFW 7:00pm
November 14, 2017

Board Members:

Chairman of the Board: Jason Swant (P)	Director: George Schiller (A)
Association President: Neil Horne (A)	Director: Larry Cole (A)
Association Vice President: Rick Yearry (A)	Director: Cory Olson (P)
Association Treasurer: Annette Rinehart (P)	Director: Tim Snyder (A)
Association Secretary: Lindsey Fryer (P)	Director: Kerry Bartlett (P)
Director: Keaton Santos (P)	Range Maintenance Officer: Jordan Alexander (A)
Website Manager: Vacant	

11 members present 6 in which were Board Members.

Start: 7:02 p.m.

End: 7:55 p.m.

Agenda Item	Leader	Notes	To-Do's
Reading of Minutes	Lindsey	Inquired about minute review and changes, no changes or extra review was needed by members in the audience. Cory Olson made a motion to approve the minutes, Keaton Santos 2 nd , all in favor and motion approved.	
Treasure Report	Annette	Beginning balance as of 09/30/2017 is \$25,378.09 Total deposits: \$9,977.00 Total Expenses: \$12,302.77 11/01/2017: \$23,052.32 Keaton Santos made motion to approve, Cory 2 nd all in favored, motion passed. Annette also reported that 2018 keys are in production and that 2018 Membership Cards are going to print tomorrow (Wednesday, 11/15/2017).	
RMO Report	Jordan	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Gate holder has been installed so you can hook to a t-post before driving through to ensure it does not swing back and hit your vehicle. It is significantly heavier and we'd hate to see anyone's vehicle get damaged. • Snow shovels have been placed inside shooting areas. Needs to be a group effort to make sure areas are clear of snow. 	

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • He will make sure to keep the parking lot plowed and sanded as the snow returns. • Considering snow fence over by the utility shed to eliminate drift issues. • Rubber backer boards coming down on the 200/300/400 and being replaced with the fiber back boards. • Using the rest of the rubber on the 100yrd and pistol range, hangs well and weather resistant. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ If the hole is big enough for you to fit your hand through on the pistol range the backers need to be replaced. 	
<p>Old Business</p>	<p>Jason</p>	<p>Site-in Day:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Overall success. • Completing events and the weather most likely played a part in there not being as big of a turn out as prior years. • PPSA gained some news coverage and was able to get our name out there. • It has been suggested to hold the site in day earlier in the year. Will definitely be considered for 2018. <p>By-Laws:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Annette made motion to accept the by-laws, and Kerry Bartlett 2nd. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Question on the floor to review changes, specifically any changes made that would increase our liability as a club. ○ Jason reviewed the changes out loud and specified that there were no changes that would affect our liability. • All were in favor, unanimous decision to pass the motion to approve updated By-Laws. <p>Range Improvements:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The new berm between the 50/100 has eliminated any prior safety issues; we've had a lot of good feedback. • The new gate has been installed, gate and post are primed and we are currently getting quotes on a paint job. Looking at the same color scheme as the out buildings. • <i>Tim mentioned that the metal targets on the .22 range are pretty shot up. There was discussion that</i> 	

<p>New Business</p>	<p>Jason</p>	<p><i>this could be due to members not complying with our Rim Fire rules and using incorrect caliber fire arms. Jason reassured Tim that we will keep an eye on those targets and that we have a member of the club who's a hobby welder who will take them down and mend as he sees them damaged. He agreed that some of them do definitely need to be replaced.</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Christmas Party <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Tuesday December 12th ○ East Helena VFW ○ Aux ladies will be prepping and cooking our meal. ○ 2018 memberships will be available at a discounted rate of \$45 (ONE NIGHT ONLY). ○ George Schiller is working with an approved gift budget. ○ We will be raffling a couple 10-22s. ○ We came up with a better gifting strategy for member gifts. This will hopefully make it go a little bit quicker than prior years. ○ We'd love any volunteers willing to help set up for the event. ○ Keaton motioned to move dinner from 7PM to 6PM, Annette 2nd, all were in favor. ○ Lindsey will spearhead the décor and will start set up at 4PM on the 12th if anyone wants to come and help. <p>January 2018 Membership Check Schedule</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cory Olson will be putting together a Board Member volunteer list so we can have a bigger presence at the range. We really want to focus on Safety and member/guest compliance. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Posted rule accountability ○ Guest pass compliance ○ Build an awareness <p>Annette made a motion to adjourn the Association Meeting, Sharon Doyle 2nd, all were in favor and meeting was Adjourned at about 7:55PM.</p>	
----------------------------	--------------	---	--